[bookmark: _GoBack]                       St. Mary the Immaculate Conception Parish
                                    Council of Catholic Women
                                                     Minutes
                                              January 4, 2022
Present:  Pat Panarese, Melody Hernan, Caroline Zimmer, Jan Rose, Pat Schafer, Mary Jo Adcock, Donna Capps and Pat Yates, who joined us on speaker phone.
Pat Panarese opened the meeting at 5:55p.m. Mary Jo Adcock led the opening prayer.
Mary Jo Adcock and Donna Capps provided refreshments.
Reports   
Secretary: Pat Panarese asked the members present to read the minutes silently. The Appropriate motions were made to approve the minutes and they were approved.
Treasurer:  Caroline reported that her computer was broken and gave us an oral report. The balance is $12,360.82. Hughey Funeral Home reimbursed CCW $43.96. Pat Panarese said she would also be keeping a written record going forward. 
Committee Reports:
Sunshine- Donna Capps reported she sent out thirty cards.  Three cards were sympathy cards and 27 cards were Thinking of you or Christmas Cards.
Funeral Luncheons- Pat Schafer reported that there was one luncheon for the family of Jim Butler. Fifty-four people were served.
Mary’s Table-Jan Rose reported that all continues to go well. During the winter months Mary’s Table will be available on the third weekend of the month. Jan also invited us to come and join in praying the rosary on Tuesday evenings at 6:00p.m.


Old Busines  
Pat Panarese let us know we have about 6 remaining bags.  Pat Yates wants 2 bags.  Donna Capps wants 2 bags.
Bills:  Pat Panarese went over the bills we need to pay.
Newman Center-Request was received asking us to purchase raffle tickets.  We decided not to since we just made a $200.00 donation.
Missalettes-$2,778.88
Sacristan Robes for Patrick Barett-$438.19
Christmas Gifts for Priests and Deacons-$300.00
New Business
Fudge Sale-Scheduled to be sold before and after mass on February 4th and 5th.  Pat Panarese has been looking for boxes and has found a possibility at Hobby Lobby.  Donna Capps and Mary Jo Adcock suggested the Dollar Tree may have some options.  We discussed what kinds of Fudge to make and how to package it.
Pat Panarese will make Butter Pecan, Peanut Butter, and Chocolate with nuts. 
 Melody Hernan will make Walnut Penuche. 
Pat Yates will make Chocolate with nuts.
Mary Jo Adcock will make Chocolate with nuts and Peanut Butter.
Jan Rose- Marshmallow Fudge.
Pat Shafer- Chocolate Fudge.
All fudge makers should get their ingredients and be ready to make the fudge.  We will finalize details at the Feb. 1st meeting,
Easter Presents- Pat Panarese led a discussion about making Easter Gifts for our Nursing Home Residents and Shut Ins.  We decided to do the Easter Gifts.  We will get a list of the people from the office. The next meeting will be February 1, 2022, at 5:30p.m.  Our refreshment hostess will be Pat Panarese .Pat Panarese closed the meeting at 7:25p.m.and led us in praying the Hail Mary.
                                                                                            
